
From: Beggs, Tauren R - DNR 
Sent: Wednesday, September 16, 2020 9:25 AM 
To: 'Jeanne Tarvin' 
Cc: Rodriguez, Gabriel M.; Jones, Kristin; Paul Lindquist; Susan Petrofske; 

Chronert, Roxanne N - DNR (Roxanne.Chronert@wisconsin.gov) 
Subject: RE: PFAS Groundwater Investigation Work Plan for the Former Mirro 9 Plant 

in Manitowoc, WI (BRRTS NO. 02-36-545108; FID 436033730) 
 
Good morning Jeanne,  
 
The PFAS Groundwater Investigation Work Plan was received on July 17, 2020 and the fee for review 
was received on August 3, 2020. The work plan has been reviewed and the DNR has determined that the 
plan needs to be revised and resubmitted with the following additions:  

• Newell needs to coordinate with the City of Manitowoc Public Works to sample the municipal 
well closest to the site for PFAS. 

• Additional monitoring well installation and sampling for PFAS in groundwater surrounding the 
site to the west, north, and east of the site needs to be proposed at this time. 

 
This work plan only pertains to PFAS in groundwater. It is the responsibility of a RP to evaluate 
hazardous substance discharges and environmental pollution, including emerging contaminants, under 
the Wis. Admin. Code NR 700 rule series. Per Wis. Admin. Code § NR 716.07 and Wis. Admin. Code § NR 
716.09, site investigation scoping and work plans should include an evaluation of all potential or known 
contaminants in all applicable environmental media. Therefore, PFAS and other contaminants in all 
potentially or known impacted environmental media need to be further investigated to complete the 
site investigation. A Site Investigation Review letter will be provided as a separate response to the City 
of Manitowoc’s request for a review of the site investigation received by the DNR on July 16, 2020. 
 
Once a revised work plan has been submitted that includes the above additions, a letter response will be 
provided by the DNR for approval of the plan.  
 
Regards,  
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Tauren R. Beggs 
Phone: (920) 510-3472 
Tauren.Beggs@wisconsin.gov (preferred contact method during work at home) 
 

From: Jeanne Tarvin <jtarvin@ramboll.com>  
Sent: Friday, July 17, 2020 3:45 PM 
To: Beggs, Tauren R - DNR <Tauren.Beggs@wisconsin.gov> 
Cc: Rodriguez, Gabriel M. <grodriguez@schiffhardin.com>; Jones, Kristin <Kristin.Jones@newellco.com>; 
Paul Lindquist <PLINDQUIST@ramboll.com>; Susan Petrofske <SPETROFSKE@ramboll.com> 
Subject: PFAS Groundwater Investigation Work Plan for the Former Mirro 9 Plant in Manitowoc, WI 
(BRRTS NO. 02-36-545108; FID 436033730) 
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Tauren, Ramboll is submitting the attached PFAS Groundwater Investigation Work Plan for the Former 
Mirro 9 Plant in Manitowoc, WI (BRRTS NO. 02-36-545108; FID 436033730) on behalf of Newell 
Operating Company (NOC). An electronic copy has been uploaded to the RR Portal and a hard copy will 
be sent to WDNR.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.  
Regards, Jeanne 
 
Jeanne Tarvin, PG, CPG 
Principal 
D +1 (262) 901-0085 
M +1 (414) 326-5365 
jtarvin@ramboll.com 
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